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b. Report on Allied Health Area - Dr. Smith/Mr. Moore/Ms. Cameron (Addendum) 
 

Dr. Joe Lee Smith, Cocoa Campus President, reported the allied health care 
programs at BCC began approximately thirty years ago when the college began to 
offer health occupation courses.  There was a need in Brevard County for 
additional health care programs and in 1977 the Board of Trustees approved 
expanding the college’s Cocoa Campus facilities to include the current Allied 
Health Care building to house seven programs.  Now, in 1999, the division has  
eighteen health occupation programs, including the department of physical 
education.  Thirty-three of the 104 Cocoa Campus full-time instructors are housed 
within the Allied Health Division.  Dr. Smith reported the tremendous growth has 
led to the necessity of a reorganization of the Allied Health Division 
administrative structure and now, in addition to the Dean of the Allied Health 
Division, there is an Associate Dean of Allied Health to oversee the day-to-day 
operation.  The Dean of Allied Health, Mr. John Moore,  works with grant 
funding and healthcare community networking.   

 
Dr. Smith introduced Ms. Cindy Cameron, Associate Dean of Allied Health, who 
provided a brief overview of the current status of the Allied Health Division 
structure and programs.  Currently, there are 700 graduates of allied health 
programs annually and at any given time there are approximately 1,012 - 1,200 
students enrolled in allied health programs.  Ms. Cameron reviewed the programs 
offered by the Allied Health Division and reported many of the programs over the 
past several years score continuously above the state national average on the 
licensure and certification examinations.  Currently, all programs are being 
closely reviewed to ensure that programs are meeting the current health care 
community needs.  Current offerings of programs are being expanded to other 
campuses based on the student demand and the demand of health care agencies.   

 
Mr. John Moore, Dean of Allied Health, reported on the Allied Health Care 
Enhancement Challenge Grant which is a 60/40 match.  The college has been able 
to upgrade some of the technological equipment and programs with funds from 
this grant.  Mr. Moore reported the college received a grant for the Human Patient 
Simulator and a Human Patient Simulator International Symposium is scheduled 
for March 23-24, 2000, in Cape Canaveral.  The central theme of the symposium 
is to address the educational and community-based health care provider needs to 
prevent unnecessary medical conditions due to ineffective field and clinical 
practices.   Mr. Gilfilen reported the state and matching grants in the allied health 
area are approaching approximately $1 million total since the inception.  Mr. 
Moore discussed the process of entering the Allied Health and nursing program.   
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If an applicant is not accepted into the nursing program initially, they can begin 
taking general study courses at BCC and can then reapply the next year.  The 
State Board of Nursing restricts the number of nursing students BCC can have in 
the programs based on specific criteria.  Mr. Moore reported Wuesthoff Hospital 
recently asked about trying to get additional seats in the nursing program and after 
the process was completed, six new seats were awarded to BCC’s program.          

 
c.       Institutional Accountability Progress Report - Ms. Bilsky (Addendum) 

 
Ms. Judy Bilsky, Vice President for Educational Services, presented the 
Institutional Accountability Progress Report for 1998-1999.  In 1991, the Florida 
legislature passed bill 240.324, which called for community colleges to develop 
and implement an institutional accountability plan.  The college developed a plan 
for 1995-96 which included five-year goals for all state mandated outcome 
measures, as well as goals for locally developed measures.  Ms. Bilsky reviewed 
BCC’s goals and related them to where BCC stands at the present.  The report is 
to be a self-study and measures BCC’s success in meeting the goals.  Ms. Bilsky 
reported BCC’s enrollment is 42.42% of prior year high school graduates enrolled 
which is virtually the same as the previous year.  Overall, the AA retention 
increased from 58.70% to 63.01% with a success rate increase from 75.78%-
77.29%.  The AS retention rate increased from 50.00% to 51.49% with a success 
rate increase from 73.58% to 74.26%.  Through the efforts of a retention 
committee, more than 23 retention measures were initiated at the college.  
Through Title III more than 39 innovative proposals were made for the purpose of 
improving the college’s retention rate.  It is hoped that through these efforts that 
the increase in retention and success will continue on an upward spiral.  Dr. 
Gamble reported in many cases in AS degree programs, students may be hired 
before earning their degree which is not reflected in the progress report.  Ms. 
Bilsky reported the mean GPA of BCC AA degree transfer students is 2.93 as 
compared to the state mean of 2.88.  BCC transfer students with a GPA of 2.5 or 
more was at 73.54% compared to a systemwide average of 72.24%.  She reviewed 
additional accountability progress information and  answered questions presented 
by the Board of Trustees.       

  
4. CITIZEN’S PRESENTATION: 
 
 a. Mr. Carl Finerson 
 

Mr. Carl Finerson, a member of the South Brevard National Association for the 
Advancement of Colored People, spoke on behalf of Mr. Jim Ross who was 
employed by BCC in the past as Associate Vice President of College Relations.   
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b. Mr. Glenn Forester 
 

Mr. Glenn Forester, faculty member, spoke on behalf of the UFF/BCC faculty 
union.  He reported he had completed an informal survey of community colleges 
in Florida concerning merit pay.  Mr. Forester recommended the Board of 
Trustees look hard at the issue of merit pay and look at a measure that would not 
cause divisiveness.   

 
b.  Mr. Bill Wenz 
 
  Mr. Bill Wenz, faculty member, spoke against faculty merit pay.   
 
b.  Mr. Nick Rahal 
 
  Mr. Nick Rahal, retired faculty member, spoke against faculty merit pay. 
 

b. United Third Bridge 
 

Ms. Elaine Meldonado, Mr. Sam Lopez, Ms. Carmen J. Lopez, and Mr. Gino 
Guadagno spoke on behalf of the United Third Bridge and the need for equal 
opportunities for police recruits.  They reiterated the invitation to the college 
Board and administration to attend the banquet November 19 and the parade 
November 22.  Dr. Gamble reported he has already responded affirmatively to the 
parade invitation.  Dr. Gamble indicated he and the members of the Board of 
Trustees will be in Tampa for a conference on Thursday and Friday, November 18 
& 19.  

 
b.  Mr. Clarence Rowe 
 
  Mr. Clarence Rowe, President of the Central Brevard National Association for the 

Advancement of Colored People, spoke on behalf of Mr. Jim Ross, a past 
employee of the college. 
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5. CONSTRUCTION & DEVELOPMENT: 
 

a. Performance Contracting Committee - Board Appointment - Mr. Little 
(Addendum) 

 
Mr. Al Little, Vice President for Business/Financial Affairs, reported the college 
has set up a Performance Contracting Committee for the purpose of selecting a 
company to come in and analyze the energy systems, recommend changes, 
oversee projects to correct deficiencies, finance the projects and be paid from the 
resulting energy savings.  The college has issued a Request for Qualifications and 
will be narrowing the list to three (3) companies.  The Performance Contracting 
Committee will review the finalists, listen to their presentation and make a 
recommendation to the Board of Trustees.  In addition to Mr. Little, serving as 
chair, Mr. Richard Moon, Mr. Craig Carman and Mr. Bill McCoy will serve on 
the Committee.  They would like to include a Board member on the Committee 
which will probably meet two times.  Dr. Penn Williams volunteered to serve on 
the Performance Contracting Committee as the Board representative. 

 
b.       Site Relocation - Swimming Pool - Palm Bay Campus - Dr. Purga  

  
Dr. Bert Purga, Palm Bay Campus President, recommended that the proposed site 
for the swimming pool and footprint for the YMCA facility on the Palm Bay 
Campus property be relocated from the site previously approved by the Board.  
The current location for the pool would be a better site for the proposed 
amphitheater facility.   Dr. Gamble reported research was done on the current 
proposed site location for the amphitheater with it backing up to the wetlands and 
it was determined the location would not be acceptable, therefore, the 
administration is recommending changing the site to the proposed swimming pool 
site.  It is recommended that the proposed swimming pool site and the YMCA 
facility site be changed to another parcel on the Palm Bay property which is in the 
north/west section at the intersection of Treeland Boulevard and Community 
College Parkway.  Dr. Purga described the locations of the proposed site changes 
to the Board of Trustees.  Mrs. Martinez recommended that when the college 
begins to review plans for the amphitheater that a report be provided on the 
demographics and need of the facility.  Dr. Gamble reported the amphitheater will 
belong to the community of Palm Bay; however, he felt it reasonable to request 
this information be provided.  Dr. Gamble recommended approval of the concept 
for the amphitheater and the proposed site changes as described.     
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Dr. Penn Williams moved approval of the concept for the 
amphitheater and the site change recommendations for the 
proposed amphitheater, the swimming pool and YMCA 
facility footprints.  Mrs. Martinez seconded the motion.  All 
those voting in favor of the motion - Penn Williams, 
Martinez, Handley, Silvernail, Johnson; opposed - none.  
Motion unanimously approved. 
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Mr. Matheny reported the Moore case is pending in the federal district court in  
  Orlando.  The discovery state of the case is about to conclude.  The case is set for 

mediation in January 2000.  It is estimated the case will go to trial in the summer  
of 2000.    

 
7. NEW BUSINESS: 
 
 a. Personnel Actions - Mr. Lawton (Addendum) 
 

Mr. Robert Lawton, Associate Vice President of Human Resources, briefly 
reviewed the routine Personnel Actions.  Dr. Gamble recommended approval. 

 
Mrs. Silvernail moved approval of the Personnel Actions.  
Mr. Handley seconded the motion.  All those voting in 
favor of the motion - Silvernail, Martinez, Penn Williams, 
Johnson, Handley; opposed - none.  Motion unanimously 
approved. 

 
8. FINANCIAL ACTIONS: 

 
a. Monthly Budget Summary  (Addendum) 

 
Mr. Al Little, Vice President of Business/Financial Affairs, reported the budget is 
in order and the expense budget is being closely monitored with budget controls 
securely in place.  The percentage of the budget spent column indicates the 
college is in-line with the approved budget as of the end of October.  Mr. Little 
reported fall enrollment is down 6% and the total revenue picture is being 
analyzed to determine if it will be affected or if anything else can make up for the 
loss.  He will bring this to the Board, 
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